

Harvard Soccer Club  
Meeting Minutes  
January 8, 2017, 7:00 PM, Harvard Congregational Church

## Attendees

Paul Cohen, Andrew Thomas, Ruth LovettSmith, Jin Qian, Brian Stahl, Allyson Hendricks, Carl Beckett, Rika Stevenson, Epiphany Vera

## Agenda

### Action Items:

- Andrew to do a poll regarding U6 start times.
- Allyson to check in with Peter regarding potential for GU14 to join BU14 for Spring.
- Schedule arrival for Challenger.
- Look into reserving Progin Park.

### Prior Action Items:

- Look into the possibility of a net at Waite, behind the goal.
- Need to order more paint for lining. Where will it be stored?
- Potential Breakers outing for girls' teams.
- Do we allow play ups based on May 2015 meeting discussions as it doesn't align with our current policy?
- Evan and Elliot to do a project for HSC. Meet at Andrew's for presentation 1/18 at 11am.

December Minutes approved.

### NVYSL Update

- Meeting on Sunday and March 26<sup>th</sup>. Rika can't go. March 26<sup>th</sup> meeting is vital.

### Travel Update

- Spring registration is still low.
- Carlos BU10 – about 40 registered, with 5 more likely to register.
- Epiphany BU12 – 45 registered, likely 3 skill based teams.
- Allyson BU14 not enough numbers, will actively recruit, reach out to Peter to discuss girls joining, 1 team, MTOC 2.
- Allyson BU16 – 14 registered, 1 team.
- BU18 – 19 registered, 1 team.
- GU3/4 – 31 registered, down 6 from Fall. 3 teams – 1 skilled and 2 balanced.
- GU5/6 – 2 teams, Rec 1 and Rec 3.
- GU14 – Only 3 players registered, Peter is recruiting, Allyson to check in with Peter.
- GU16 and 18 – low numbers.

### Challenger Update

- Schedule arrival for 3/26. Travel start date is 4/1.

### In-Town Update

- Jin – went well. Coaches should work with refs more as the refs are young and still

learning.

- Jon mentioned prior an issue with the start time for the younger kids.
- Andrew will do a parent poll regarding U6 start times.
- Spring registration is low on numbers. Start advertising a bit later.

#### Coach/Player Development

- Coach selection – current policy is 1. License 2. Seasons coached.
- Should put our name into reserving space at Progin Park for the week before the season starts.
- There is potential indoor space at Oak Meadow. Speak with Carl.

#### Finances

- No update.

#### Equipment

- Ted is looking into HSC baseball hats.
- Carl has some net rails that he will put in the shed.

#### Fields

- No update.

#### Misc

- Next meeting 2/12/17.
- HAA update – Ultimate Frisbee has joined HAA. There is an upcoming meeting on Wed at 7. Paul to attend. HAA is discussing whether all clubs should move to the SI Play app to help with consistency.
- Elliot received approval from Park and Rec for his sign project.

Meeting Ended 8:30 pm